
MINUTES
WAYNESVILLE PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY COMMISSION
JUNE 10, 2003

Chairman Kenny Mull called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

In attendance were; Kenny Mull, Dot Evans, Kitty Eaker, Rhonda Schandevel, Lee Starnes, and
Michael Smith. Don Frady was absent with a medical problem and Wallace Messer called to say
he could not make the meeting.

There were no minutes from the previous month due to the inability to establish a quorum.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
-Monthly Review and Newsletter was distributed.
-There are 20 students in the Yoga class, however there are no Aerobics classes this summer.
The Horse Camp has 8 participants this first week. The maximum number of participants is 16.
The camp is 8 weeks in length. Spotlights Theater Camp is full, with 20 youth in the program.
Swim Lessons are full for the month of June. Private Swim Lessons are available. The
Summer Camp is full, with 30 youth. AYSO Soccer has one more sign-up on June 21. T-Ball
has finished the season last week after several rain outs. Men Softball is still underway.

-Every week day in June has at least one group coming to use the pool. Some days we have five
groups through out the day.

-The summer swim team has 88 participants. We will host the annual Kick-Off meet this
Saturday, June 14 from 7am until 7pm. The pool will be closed to use by the public, however
everyone is invited to the meet.

-Join Hands Day is June 21 and volunteers will help to replace the mulch in the playground with
CPSC approved ground cover.

-Relay For Life will be held at the track on June 20 and 21.
-
In response to the tremendous request for music in the weight room, we have contracted with the
Muzak company to provide us with music in the center. This will be installed in July. They will
also provide the ASCAP requirements which lets us play recorded music. We have also secured



a license from the Motion Picture Licensing Corporation which allows us to show videos.
-Helen Geltman is in charge of our Horse Camp and she has requested that permission to erect a
holding corral at the horse ring. Lumber and labor has been donated. Lee made the motion to
allow this and Dot second. All were in favor.

-The outdoor pool has been demolished by NEO Corp. The area is undergoing a settling period
at this point but in July we will stone the area for short term parking. Parking is at a premium
during evening hours with ball games, tennis players, and playground users. The commission
will need to develop a plan for the area once the ground has settled.

There being no further business, Dot made the motion to adjourn and Rhonda second, all were in
favor. 7:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael Smith


